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Lacey Maxwell

From:  

Sent: December 14, 2017 2:54 PM

To: Victoria Mayor and Council

Subject: 2017 Zoning Bylaw

To Victoria City Mayor & Council, 
  
I have some concerns that I would like to share regarding the proposed 2017 Zoning Bylaw. 
  
Council has rightly promoted transparency in the actions of the City, but this proposed bylaw appears to promote a new 
and very much opaque way forward for developers. Gone will be the need for a number of property owners (who will 
see there properties automatically up-zoned with this bylaw) to go through the much needed rigour and oversight 
required for re-zoning. With this new bylaw there will be no public input or council scrutiny required for some 
potentially massive projects.   
 

 
This bylaw has been promoted as a housekeeping initiative, however it would seem there will be some considerable 
change in property entitlements for some owners/developers. Most alarming is the effect this will have in Old Town, 
where all uses will be standardized, and the maximum densities permitted by the OCP will be enshrined for all 
properties under this bylaw. This of course would serve developers well, as there will effectively be no requirement for 
further re-zonings and no impediments to the assemblage of entire city blocks; leaving approval solely up to the 
planning department and only the very opaque Development Permit System governing the process for potentially 
massive developments.  
 

 
There is no imperative for this major bylaw change to be pushed ahead regardless of the several applicants apparently 
waiting for this to happen. I understand the complexity of the current multiple zones causes an inordinate amount of 
work for the city, however this blanket change does not serve the public good; the 2017 Zoning Bylaw requires 
meaningful changes before it is enacted. 
  
As a lifelong resident and homeowner in Victoria, I respectfully request that Mayor and Council reconsider the adoption 
of the new zoning bylaw and ensure development in the city continues to be a transparent process that includes public 
consultation and council oversight. 
  
         Thank you, 
  
         Patrick Jones 
 




